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that is confidential and may also be the subject of legal professional or  
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Cc: Arnold, Debbie <Debbie.Arnold@pmc.gov.au>; Reid, John <John.Reid@pmc.gov.au>
Subject: Commencement of Caretaker [SEC=OFFICIAL]
 

OFFICIAL
Secretaries,
 
The caretaker period has now commenced, following the prorogation of the Parliament and
dissolution of the House of Representatives at 9.30am, Monday 11 April 2022.
 
The effect of prorogation and dissolution, among other things, is that the House of
Representatives will not meet this week as previously scheduled.
 
The caretaker period will end when the election result is clear or, if there is a change of
government, when the new government is appointed.
 
Guidance on the application of the caretaker conventions that apply during this period is
available on PM&C's website.
 
If you haven't already done so, I ask that you nominate one or more officers at an appropriate
level in your department to handle initial inquiries on the conventions from within your
department’s portfolio, and to be the primary contact with PM&C. If necessary, they can seek
further advice or additional information from the PM&C caretaker advice team in Government
Division:
 

·         John Reid, First Assistant Secretary
·         Peter Rush, Assistant Secretary
·         Alex Philp, Assistant Secretary
·          Senior Adviser
·         Senior Adviser

 
The contact details for all caretaker enquiries addressed to PM&C are: (02) 6271 5399 or
caretaker@pmc.gov.au.
 
I also ask that you write to the agencies in your department’s portfolio letting them know about
caretaker advice arrangements.
 
Phil
 
Philip Gaetjens
Secretary
Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet
p. (02) 6271 5200
e. phil.gaetjens@pmc.gov.au | w. www.pmc.gov.au
One National Circuit BARTON ACT 2600 | PO Box 6500 CANBERRA ACT 2600
 
Executive Assistant – 
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